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2024-2025 PSAT/NMSQT FAQ

1. When and where will the test be administered?
On Saturday, October 12, 2024, from 7:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m., we will be offering the PSAT/NMSQT at Casteel High School. 

2. Who is eligible to take the PSAT/NMSQT?
Casteel offers 400 testing spots for current 9th, 10th & 11th graders with priority given to 11th graders. Sophomores and freshmen can use this test as a practice for their junior year.

3. When does registration open?
Registration opens for juniors only on Monday, July 29, 2024.  If space allows, sophomores and freshmen will be able to register starting Friday, August 16, 2024.

4. [image: ]How do I register?
Registration is completed using Total Registration.  Students should click on the link provided on the school website, scan the QR code, or visit https://user.totalregistration.net/PSAT/030820 to register.

5. How much does the PSAT/NMSQT cost and how do I pay for it?
The cost of the test is $25.  Once you have registered on Total Registration, payment can be made in the Bookstore with your confirmation page or on the Parent Portal: https://chandleraz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/chandler.jsp.  The deadline to register and purchase the test is August 29, 2024. 

6. Why should my student take the PSAT/NMSQT?
Scholarship opportunities:  Taken junior year, a high score on the PSAT/NMSQT could qualify your student for the National Merit Scholarship Competition.  This may result in thousands of dollars in scholarship money and opportunities to attend a prestigious university.
Free Test Preparation:  Save hundreds of dollars on test preparation books or tutoring.  The exam provides a detailed score report.  Your student can link their scores to Khan Academy to create an individualized SAT test preparation program free of charge.  Your student will 


have access to BigFuture (College, Major, and Career Search engine) and access to Career Finder (creates career roadmaps).

Practice, Practice, Practice: Multiple exposures to the PSAT will prepare students to take the SAT at the end of their junior year.  This is often the first experience students have with a timed standardized test.
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Description automatically generated]Making a Payment on Infinite Campus Parent Portal
1. Log in to the Infinite Campus Parent Portal: https://chandleraz.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/chandler.jsp

2. Next, (located at the bottom, left) select “More”.
3. On the right side of the new page select “InTouch Fee Payment” 
4. Select the student that will be taking the PSAT/NMSQT exam. 
5. From here, select “Items at Student’s School”.
6. Select “Camille Casteel High School”.
7. Select “Testing & Test Prep”.
8. Here you should be able to select “PSAT Exam Fee”.
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